### Melbourne Community Church (MCC)

Sunday Service — June 26, 2022

**Sermon Notes:** "The Danger of Missing the Obvious: Part One," <u>Matthew</u> <u>12:1-21</u>, <u>46-50</u>, by Dr. Brian Russell, Asbury Seminary.

Old Testament Reading: Isaiah 42:1-6.

New Testament Reading: Matthew 5:43-48

#### What we will learn this week: (Matthew 12:1-21, 46-50)

- Jesus' opposition by religious leaders
- Mercy over mere religious observance
- Jesus' identity affirmed
- The Kingdom is bigger than our families and demands our allegiance/obedience.

Last week in <u>Matthew, chapter 11, verses 18-19</u>, how does Jesus expose the irrationality of his opposition?

With what transgression of the Law did the Pharisees charge Jesus and his disciples? (<u>Matthew 12:1-2</u>)

The Pharisees revered their ancestor king David. Jesus points out that David not only seemed to break the Sabbath, but also did what? (Matthew 12:3-4)

The priests, members of he Sadducees, also do this, apparently breaking the Sabbath?

#### (Matthew 12:5)

Instead of the Pharisee's narrow view of God, Jesus, declares the disciples innocent. How did Jesus want the Pharisee to see his mission from God, the Father? (<u>Matthew 12:6-7</u>)

What claim does Jesus clearly make/say here about himself? (Matthew 12:8)

(Over)

# Melbourne Community Church (MCC)

Sunday Service — June 26, 2022

Sermon Notes: "The Danger of Missing the Obvious: Part One," <u>Matthew</u> <u>12:1-21</u>, <u>46-50</u>,

by Dr. Brian Russell, Asbury Seminary.

Old Testament Reading: Isaiah 42:1-6.

New Testament Reading: Matthew 5:43-48

#### What we will learn this week: (Matthew 12:1-21, 46-50)

- Jesus' opposition by religious leaders
- Mercy over mere religious observance
- Jesus' identity affirmed
- The Kingdom is bigger than our families and demands our allegiance/obedience.

Last week in <u>Matthew, chapter 11, verses 18-19</u>, how does Jesus expose the irrationality of his opposition?

With what transgression of the Law did the Pharisees charge Jesus and his disciples? (<u>Matthew 12:1-2</u>)

The Pharisees revered their ancestor king David. Jesus points out that David not only seemed to break the Sabbath, but also did what? (Matthew 12:3-4)

The priests, members of he Sadducees, also do this, apparently breaking the Sabbath? (Matthew 12:5)

Instead of the Pharisee's narrow view of God, Jesus, declares the disciples innocent. How did Jesus want the Pharisee to see his mission from God, the Father? (<u>Matthew 12:6-7</u>)

What claim does Jesus clearly make/say here about himself? (<u>Matthew 12:8</u>)

### Melbourne Community Church (MCC)

Sunday Service — June 26, 2022

What does the incident in the synagogue demonstrate about the meaning of the Sabbath? (<u>Matthew 12:9-13</u>; <u>Genesis 1:2, 4, 10b, 12b, 18b,</u> <u>21b, 25b, 31a</u> with <u>Genesis 2:2</u>)

Instead of praising God for the good that was done, the Pharisees left to do what? (Matthew 12:14-15)

Jesus knowing their thoughts and hearts did what? Why do you think Jesus did so?

What did the crowds do different than the Pharisees?

Jesus, instead of raining hellfire down on the Pharisees then and there, what did he do consistent with the mission as prophesized by Isaiah? (Matthew 12:16-21)

Why do you think Jesus' mother and (step) brothers wanted to speak to him about? (<u>Matthew 12:46-47</u>)

What was Jesus' reply? (Matthew 12:48)

Was he disowning his family or making some other point? (John 2:1-5; John 19:25-27)

Additional Notes:

Internet Resources: The Bible Project: Matthew 1-13; Matthew Overview Poster

# Melbourne Community Church (MCC)

Sunday Service — June 26, 2022

What does the incident in the synagogue demonstrate about the meaning of the Sabbath? (<u>Matthew 12:9-13</u>; <u>Genesis 1:2, 4, 10b, 12b, 18b,</u> 21b, 25b, 31a with <u>Genesis 2:2</u>)

Instead of praising God for the good that was done, the Pharisees left to do what? (<u>Matthew 12:14-15</u>)

Jesus knowing their thoughts and hearts did what? Why do you think Jesus did so?

What did the crowds do different than the Pharisees?

Jesus, instead of raining hellfire down on the Pharisees then and there, what did he do consistent with the mission as prophesized by Isaiah? (Matthew 12:16-21)

Why do you think Jesus' mother and (step) brothers wanted to speak to him about? (<u>Matthew 12:46-47</u>)

What was Jesus' reply? (Matthew 12:48)

Was he disowning his family or making some other point? (John 2:1-5; John 19:25-27)

Additional Notes:

Internet Resources: The Bible Project: Matthew 1-13; Matthew Overview Poster